
The February meeting of GSCC was held on February 21, 2016 at The Hanser House in Pawleys 
Island, SC at 4:00   

 President Pat welcomed all. 

 A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the minutes to January 18, 2016 meeting 
as submitted. 

President’s Report: Pat Hicks talked about the many cruise ins that are coming up:  Burger Fi 
in Surfside (2/27), Creek Ratz in Murrells Inlet (3/5), Cars and Coffee  (3/6) and MaggiD’s in 
Myrtle Beach. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Dee Lopes gave the Treasurer’s report stating that after receiving 
membership dues, the final balance at the end of January was $XXXX.XX. 

Secretary Report:   Cindy Baine reported that the minutes of the January 18, 2016 had been 
posted on the website. 

Membership Report:  Mickey Sharpe reported that membership still stands at approximately 
69-70 members. 

ACTIVITY REPORT:  Cindy Baine stated that the she and Deb Harris and Carol Ferguson had 
met at Carol’s home on 2/13 to brain storm to come up with a lot of good ideas to present to the 
membership.  In fact, she stated that there were so many ideas that she had put together a list of 
them and requested that the membership take a look at the activities and put down their name if 
they had any interest in the activity.  The sheets with the ideas were distributed.  Ms. Baine 
thanked Ms. Harris and Ms. Ferguson for their help with the committee.  Mickey Sharpe told the 
membership about a Doo-Wop concert to be held on March 12th at the Recreation Center at 
Market Common. More information will be sent via e-mail.  

Old Business:   

Pat Hicks said he had already covered the upcoming cruise-ins with his president’s report.   

FUTURE MEETINGS: The March meeting will be held at Smokin’ Hot BBQ at Barefoot 
Landing on March 13, 2016 at 4:00 PM.  The April meeting will be held 710 Bowling Alley In 
North Myrtle Beach.  After the meeting the membership can stay and enjoy the amenities.  
Besides bowling there is shuffleboard, bocce ball, pool, ping pong, air hockey, foosball, darts, 
skeeball,….etc.  Of course the bowling alley also has 25 TVs.  The date will be determined.  Pat 
Hicks suggested that instead of having a regular May meeting that the membership drive down to 
Charleston for SECOND SUNDAY.  The membership agreed. 

FUTURE TRIPS:  Albert Phillips stated that he has a contact at the Charleston Air Force Base.  
He asked if members would be interested in driving down to Charleston to do a tour.  Since the 
membership expressed an interest, he said he would check into this.  Someone suggested Shaw 
Air Force Base too. 



 

 

CLUB CO-SPONSORSHIP: Pat Hicks stated that Richard Harris and Harold Dobbins had met 
with Jud Kuhn regarding co-sponsorship for the GSCC.  Since Richard Harris was absent, 
Harold Dobbins reported that Mr. Kuhn is very excited to work with the club on one to two car 
shows per year.  He stated that Mr. Kuhn would provide $XXXXXXX and provide food as well 
as providing a discount on services and parts to members which would include a voucher 
program for vehicles.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to have Jud Kuhn co-sponsor 
the club. 

New Business:  

Pat Hicks talked about the benefits of NCM membership. 

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:45 PM. 

Cindy Baine, Secretary 

 

 

 

 


